Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents

January 12, 2016
Officers in attendance:  Lisa Ramos, Laurie Brasil, Mary Morris
Attending:  Karen Saltzman, Melanie Larson
Meeting was called to order at 6:355pm

Principal’s Report:  

Mrs. Saltzman handed out packets summarizing how Brennan Middle School performed in comparison with other Attleboro Middle Schools and the State of Massachusetts.  Overall, Brennan students performed well. 

In ELA, BMS scored 764, other Middle Schools scored 762, and The State scored 759
In Math, BMS scored 751, other Middle Schools scored 752, and The State scored 751

A brief discussion regarding the changes from MCAS to PARCC and the likely merging of some kind took place.

The Attleboro Public Schools have official selected the colors of blue and white with an accent color. BMS will continue to use green as the accent color.

Mrs. Saltzman reviewed the following upcoming events:

1/15 half day

1/18 MLK holiday, no school

1/20 Grade 8 music assembly with the high school band, including a review of what electives to take next year

1/26 winter festival 

1/29 DARE graduation 9a.m.

1/29 Bowling night-tickets are still on sale

2/1 a local author will be on site to talk with the students

2/3 AHS “Welcome Night” for 8th grade parents

2/5 student council dance 2:40-4:30

2/9 BOP meeting 6:30

2/12 half day

2/15-2/19 vacation

3/3 Junior Honor Society for 7th and 8th grades

3/10- tentative date for the Student/Faculty Basketball game.

The floor was turned over to Lisa Ramos.
President’s Report:

Discussion regarding the options of a golf tournament, family day or road race took place.  The BOP is working with other parent organizations to get family involvement across the school district.

BMS will have “Color Run” fundraiser on May 13 with a rain date of May 20.  The proceeds will benefit the fitness room.  

A committee is needed to organize and run this event.  Lisa will send an email out to all families.

A monthly dinner night would benefit the school.  A volunteer is needed to organize this.  There are local restaurants who will give portions of their sales to BMS (past participants: The Clam Shack, Hong Kong Treasures, UNOs).

A McTeacher Night to support fundraising for grade 8’s lock in is to be scheduled.  The date is TBD, but will most likely be held in early May.

Butter Braid fundraiser will take place in February.

Square One Art fundraiser will take place in March.

The area outside the cafeteria is need of yard work.  Lowes “Heroes Give Back”, a community service program can be contacted to assist.  As another option a “Community Clean-Up Day” would enable students and families to participate and work together.  Those students in need of volunteer hours would be able to report their time spent. The date is TBD, but most likely will be in April.
The BOP is still in need of committee chairs and board positions need to be filled for next year.

Treasurer’s Report:  will be forthcoming at next month’s meeting
Meeting Adjourned at 8:02pm

Respectfully Submitted, Mary Morris
